
   

 
 

 
October 5, 2021 
 
To: B. Webb 
Fr:  S. Johnson  
 
Re:  Three (3) AWD Current Model Year Four-Door Hybrid SUV Police Package Patrol Vehicles with Fuel Saving 

Option with Trade-In 

 
Bids were received and opened on September 7, 2021 for the delivery of Three (3) AWD Current Model Year Four-
Door Hybrid SUV Police Package Patrol Vehicles with Fuel Saving Options with trade-in for the Police 
Department. The bids were as follows: 
 
Spradley Barr Motors  
Cheyenne, WY 
 
Base Bid $113,661.00     Trade-In 135: $2,500.00     Trade-In 172: $1,000.00     Total Cost $110,161.00 
 
 
The Spradley Barr Motors units are 2022 Ford Explorer SUV Hybrids with a delivery date of 180 days from receipt 
of Notice of Award. These units meet all specifications. 
 
I am recommending the City accept the Spradley Barr Motors bid for a total amount of $110,161.00.   
 
Police have $139,245.68 budgeted for the purchase of the unit. This amount is to cover both the unit cost as well as 
upfitting costs. Upfitting quote was $14.842.00/unit for a total of $29,684.00 for units 129 and 135. Unit 172 
upfitting cost is estimated at $2,600.00 with just undercover lights.  
 
Unit 135, a 2012 Dodge Charger with approximately 102,000 miles. Original purchase cost $21,927.00 with a 
life to date cost for parts and labor of $10,470.00. 
 
Unit 172, a 2008 Chevrolet Uplander with approximately 113,000 miles. Original purchase cost $15,990.00 
with a lift to date cost for parts and labor of $7,028.00. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this bid. 
 
 

CITY OF LARAMIE 
Public Works Department 
P.O. Box C 
Laramie, WY 82073 

Public Works 721-5230 
Engineering 721-5250 
Solid Waste 721-5279 

              Street 721-5276 
        Utility 721-5280 

FAX  721-5286 
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